To the Cast of James and the Giant Peach -

Thank you for your hard work and preparation. Thank you for already creating such a supportive team for each other! We were very proud of all of our cast at the audition. You are wonderful and we can't wait to do this show with you.
 
I am very excited about this cast list. I know that each actor in the cast will bring something amazing and special to these roles. Each and every role was a specific choice our creative team made for each one of you.  Every member of our cast will have a lot to do on stage during this musical.
 
This was incredibly difficult - I strongly believe that any of you could play any role. It wasn't an easy decision because we are blessed with an incredible amount of talent.

Casting a show is NOT an easy task. We don't take the decisions lightly, and we know that there will be people that are disappointed, this is always true. It's the nature of what we do. I know that some of you will feel joy when you read the cast list and some will be sad. I have felt those things, too. I know how much it hurts to really want a part and not get it. I also know the happiness of getting a part that I really wanted. Both are part of this process.

We are hoping that each of you will stretch and learn in the roles you have been given. Some casting decisions were made due to multiple conflicts, it is just the nature of this type of program. 
 
Please remember that while some people will be thrilled with the casting, some may need to process the information, so, please be mindful of that while celebrating. As always, please be sensitive when using social media. We want to build our cast based on respect and best intentions.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Our first rehearsal is November 17th and our full rehearsal schedule will be available very soon. We will let you know if you are called and if not, you will not need to attend that rehearsal.

Thank you for all of the hard work you have already put into this show.

~Dorothy, Diane, Mark, Nancy & Tabitha

